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6th December 2019 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
Weekly Newsletter 

Class Attendance Award for week ending 29th November 2019 

  Attendance Minutes Late 

First Year 5 98.3% 0 

Second Year 1 95.4% 50 

Third Year 2 94.3% 50 

Fourth Year 6 91.9% 10 

Fifth Year 4 91.7% 20 

Sixth Year 3 90.8% 105 

Seventh Reception 88.6% 80 

 

Father Christmas is coming…! 
 

Christmas Bingo 
Thank you to all the parents who came to the Christmas Bingo on Wednesday and well done to 
all the winners!  Thank you to the Friends of Windmill Hill for organizing the evening. 
 

Celebration Assembly 
Today was the last Celebration Assembly of the year.  Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who come each week to celebrate the children’s achievements.   
 

Mrs Liz Drinkwater 
There will be an assembly on Friday 20th December to say goodbye to Mrs Drinkwater who has 
decided to retire.  All parents, past and present are invited.  Assembly starts at 9.15am. 
 

Christmas Dinner 
Christmas dinner will be served on Wednesday 11th December.  There will be no other choice on 
this day.  If your child does not want Christmas dinner, please send them in with a packed lunch.  
The dinner will be £2.50 for those children that pay. 
 

Sleeping Beauty on Ice 
Please return all permission slips and money for the trip to Planet Ice as soon as possible.  If you 
require a letter, please ask for one at the office. 
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Christmas Tree Festival at St Berteline’s Church 

Don’t forget to pop over to St Bert’s to see the Christmas Tree festival today and all over the 
weekend! 
 
 

 
Raffle Tickets! 

We are holding a raffle in school for Christmas! 
The first prize is bed and breakfast at the Holiday Inn, Runcorn  

 
There is a wide selection of prizes donated by local companies. 

Tickets are available from the office for £1.00 a strip. 
 

The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 19th December. 
 

 
 

Christmas in the Community 
There are lots of Christmas events taking place in the community leading up to Christmas.  Please 
check our noticeboard in the foyer for more information. 
 

REMINDERS 
After School Clubs 

There are no after school clubs week commencing 16th December.  Clubs will resume when we 
return to school on Monday 6th January.  A letter has been sent home today for the new clubs 
commencing in January.  If you would like your child to attend the new club, you MUST complete 
and return this form.   
 

Flu Vaccination 
This is taking place in school on Thursday 12th December.  If you have not returned your form, 
please do so as soon as possible. 
 

End of Term 
School closes at 1.30pm on Friday 20th December and reopens on Monday 6th January 2020. 
 
 

Thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards  

 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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